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Tis the season where often less is more, so I decided to combine the newsletters for November &
December into one.  Plus, I need to use the extra time to get my 2016 international calendar order
in before the new year rolls around.  THANKS to everyone for your contributions this year...keep
'em coming!  -- The Editor

38th Annual Willie Street Fair Parade & Booth 
By Troy Rutter 
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Sunday, September 20, 2015, was another beautiful Fall day for the 38th annual Willy Street Fair on

Madison's east side. The skies were blue and a small group of RPCVs had picture perfect weather as

they marched in the People's Parade, behind the vintage 1964 Cadillac Bubblemobile starting the

day‐long festivities.

 
There was good music and delicious food along with good company as we talked to fair goers about

our experiences as Peace Corps Volunteers.  By the end of the

day, we sold over 80 calendars and 22 note card sets. Thanks

go out to Sharon Isensee and Helene Pesche [pictured above ],

Scot Simpson, Kristy Torres, Harry Bennett, Tom Brodd, Karl

Stark, Phyllis Noble, Lynn and Tom Felhofer, Meghan Meeker,

and Margot Kennard for helping staff the RPCV‐Madison table.

And special thanks to Kate Schachter for bringing the banners

and flags and organizing our People's Parade marchers

RPCV Board Spotlight:

President Clare McNamara

Clare McNamara served as an education volunteer in the northeastern mountains of Tanzania from

2006‐2008. During her service she taught secondary school physics, helped start a school garden, and

worked on organizing a rain water catchment system for her school through PCPP. She also spent a

lot of time hiking, and met her now husband who was also a PCV in Tanzania. After the Peace Corps,

Clare attended the University of Michigan where she studied mechanical engineering, and went on

to work at General Motors. She originally hails from Minnesota, but has also lived in Boston, Detroit,

Madison, and now Baraboo where she spends her days caring for her toddler and (hopeful) future

PCV, Elijah, and pursues her passions in renewable energy and sustainable living. 

Submitted by Clare by Editor's Request
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35th Annual Freeze for Food 5k/10k

Yes, it's that time of year...we need help with the Freeze for Food scheduled for Saturday, January

23, 2016.  Plan to run or walk? Register to run/walk here.

Jack Laun and others from the Colombia Support Network will help again this year.  Can you help?

 During December, we'll need more help getting the word out. Post this flyer at your work, school,

and community locations.  Activity ramps up the two weeks preceding the event, and of course, the

day of the event.  Last year we raised almost $3,800 for the Peace Community in San Jose de

Apartado, Colombia, a record for the 34th annual event. With creative energy and ideas, we should

be able to improve that number. See details about the event here.  Please contact Kate if you can

help. KateCell: 608­234­1795
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Grant Recipient: Liberian Assistance Program 
by Judy Reed 

 
In 2013, the Liberian Assistance Program (LAP) received a grant from the Returned Peace

Corps Volunteers of WI‐Madison to buy teaching materials and hard cover, mostly picture

books, about African children. The books and materials

were used for the first summer Story Hour at the

Barack Obama School LAP built in Cow Field, Liberia.

 
More than 100 children from kindergarten through the

third grade participated in groups of five to 10 children

for three days a week for four weeks. Eight teachers

received salaries from LAP to read to the children, and

help them discuss what they heard and to act out some parts of

the stories. LAP also provided snacks for participating children.

 
The program was scheduled again for 2014 but had to be

canceled due to the Ebola crisis. But Story Hour was held in the

summer of 2015, using the books provided by RPCV of WI‐Madison.

The books are also used in the classroom during the regular

school year and LAP is now sending new books for the 2016 Story

Hour.

 

LAP is very appreciative of all the grants from RPCV of WI‐Madison over the past seven years.

Grants have made it possible to pay local workers to build chairs, desks and tables for the

Obama School; to build a septic tank and bathrooms; to dig a well and install a water pump;

to build bookshelves, and supply them with books; and, in 2015, to buy textbooks for the
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